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A RESOURCE FOR THE CHESTNUT GROVE UNITED METHODIST CONGREGATION   

 

A Message from The Pastor 
 

The months of May and June are two of my favorites when it comes 
to the weather. And the reason for this is that they are predictably 
beautiful. They are warm and comfortable. The days are long and 
the grass is vibrant green.  
This consistency reminds me of our Triune God’s consistency. God is always trustworthy and 
reliable. Jesus is always merciful and compassionate. The Holy Spirit is always creative and wise.  
In the midst of all the changes and transitions that have taken place in our midst over the last 
year (which I firmly believe the Lord has led us through), it is important to remember the 
consistency of God.  And one thing that is always consistent about God is that He invites us to 
grow daily in our relationship with Him. May our growth in Him be at a greater rate than the ever-
growing grass outside these days.  
Friends, we grow in Him in many ways. The biggest ways are through daily prayer and daily time 
prayerfully in God’s Word. May these things be our daily bread. But we also grow through 
worship and fellowship and study. We have many opportunities in these months of May & June to 
attend to our growth in these ways as well. The Bible book of the month is there to help us be 
intentional in God’s Word. Our Sunday worship services are there not only to bless and honor 
God, but also to encourage one another in our walk with Christ. We have our monthly life group 
on the first Sunday each month in our church café from 4-5. There is the Thursday Bible study 
that begins at 10:00AM each week. Our Men’s group meets on the second Sunday from 8:45-9:45 
in the church conference room. The Women’s group is starting back up in May.  We have our 
book club that meets to discuss inspirational books on the 2nd Monday during the months of 
Jan., Mar., May, Sept., and Nov. And I would love to see more groups and studies spring forth this 
spring as well. Please speak to me if you feel the Lord stirring in your heart with new ideas as 
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well. Additionally, during these months of May and June we have two fun fellowship bonfire 
opportunities. One is on May 5 and the other is on June 9.  
May you receive this prayer for you for these months: 
Wonderful Triune God, we desire to grow and mature in Jesus Christ in these months of May and 
June. As growth is all around us in the physical, may we grow that much more in the spiritual. 
May Your Holy Word come alive in us more than ever before. May we be sensitive to the leading 
of Your Spirit more than even before. And may we be more amazed at Your self-giving love than 
we ever have. Lord, shape us and mold us to shine the love of Jesus Christ more than ever before. 
May people see Jesus in us as they look into our eyes. We ask these things in Jesus’ precious 
Name, Amen.   
 

Go with God, Pastor Tim 
 
New Members/Baptism – March 12,2023 
What a glorious day to have Deborah Lou Bell, Patricia Marie Rittle, and Damien Ryan Wardlow 
join Chestnut Grove March 12!  Below are pictures of this service which includes their Sponsors 
Blain & Wendy Bargo and Carol Mowery. 
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Egg Hunt – April 8, 2023
The 2023 Chestnut Grove Egg Hunt was a huge success. It was a sunny, yet chilly morning but that 
didn't stop the children from enjoying their time. We had a turn
by their families. It was a great event bringing the community to
and the sacrifice he made for all of us. Thank you to all who had a part in this event, whether it 
was monetary/candy donations, stuffing the eggs, or playing a role in the day itself. We
have done it without each and every one of you! 
Blessings, The Outreach Committee
 

Larger Church Update 
With the recommendation of the Leadership Team of Chestnut Grove church
the church voted on joining the Global Methodist Church following worship Sunday, 
results of the vote were to pursue connection as a congregation within the Globa
Church as of July 1.  I firmly believe that the Lord has guided us through this journey every 
along this long process that we have been walking through and that He will continue to lead and 
guide us as we go forward together. 
faithful historical Christianity and also what I believe
The final approval vote for us and the
Conference is scheduled for Wednesday
represented on this May 17 gathering in Wi
 

Disaffiliation Cost Update
The total costs were a little over $174,000, and after some special offerings, we are now at 
approximately $142,000 yet to be paid on the Loan(s).  There will be a special offering this 
coming Sunday, April 30, designated to this cause (instead of giving to our 2
the month); thank you to everybody who has given and continue to give towards this debt.
goal (1st target) is to get under $100,000 by the end of 2023.
 

Bible Study 
Bible Study group meets Thursday mornings at 10:00AM in the Fellowship Hall.  We 
are taking a break from the Spiritual Warfare
Chosen (Season 3) beginning April 27
hour long so plan on being here from 10:00
then a time of discussion.  We would be 
each week. 
 

Pastor Tim’s New Email Address
church affiliating with the Global Methodist Church soon, Pastor Tim has asked 
that everybody begin using his new email address effective 

email address is:  tkleinpastor@gmail.com

       

April 8, 2023 
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have done it without each and every one of you!  

The Outreach Committee 

With the recommendation of the Leadership Team of Chestnut Grove church
the Global Methodist Church following worship Sunday, 

pursue connection as a congregation within the Globa
I firmly believe that the Lord has guided us through this journey every 

along this long process that we have been walking through and that He will continue to lead and 
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group meets Thursday mornings at 10:00AM in the Fellowship Hall.  We 
Spiritual Warfare topic and will begin watching The 

April 27 for 8 weeks.  The episodes are close to an 
here from 10:00-11:30AM for watching the episode and 
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The 2023 Chestnut Grove Egg Hunt was a huge success. It was a sunny, yet chilly morning but that 
out of 39 children accompanied 
gether while celebrating Jesus 

and the sacrifice he made for all of us. Thank you to all who had a part in this event, whether it 
was monetary/candy donations, stuffing the eggs, or playing a role in the day itself. We could not 

With the recommendation of the Leadership Team of Chestnut Grove church, the members of 
the Global Methodist Church following worship Sunday, April 16.  The 

pursue connection as a congregation within the Global Methodist 
I firmly believe that the Lord has guided us through this journey every step 

along this long process that we have been walking through and that He will continue to lead and 
I also believe that the GMC is a beautiful expression of 

e biblically sound Methodist emphasis.  
churches departing the Susquehanna 

prayers for every church 

The total costs were a little over $174,000, and after some special offerings, we are now at 
approximately $142,000 yet to be paid on the Loan(s).  There will be a special offering this 

nd Mile Missions for 
the month); thank you to everybody who has given and continue to give towards this debt.  Our 

group meets Thursday mornings at 10:00AM in the Fellowship Hall.  We 
The 

The episodes are close to an 
11:30AM for watching the episode and 

glad to have you join in the conversation 

With Pastor Tim and the 
church affiliating with the Global Methodist Church soon, Pastor Tim has asked 
that everybody begin using his new email address effective May 1.  His new 
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May Bible Book of the Month – Ezekiel 
Our featured Bible book for this month of May is the book by the prophet 
Ezekiel. Ezekiel was taken from the Promised Land to Babylon (along with 
8,000 other citizens of Jerusalem in 598 BC (2 Kings 24:10-17) and his call 
to be a prophet came 5 years later. He received his call at the age of 30, 
which would have been the same year that he would have began serving 

as a priest, if he was still living in Jerusalem (for he was of priestly lineage).  
Like Jeremiah, Ezekiel called for the people of Israel to repent of their sins and to submit to the 
Babylonians. The core themes of the book center on the critical event of the fall of Jerusalem in 
586 BC. After focusing on the impending judgment of God in the earlier chapters of the book, the 
focus moves more towards the bright and beautiful future that God still had planned for His 
people. This book is a clear reminder that even in the worst circumstances, the Lord does not give 
up on His good plans and promises for humanity.  
While there are different theories as to the structure of this important book of the Bible, Dr. 
David A. Dorsey proposes that the book consists of 7 units and within each unit there are 7 
sections (see handout in the lobby). This suggests that this book was put together with much 
care, as 7 is a common biblical number representing fullness or completion. May God bless your 
reading this month!   
For the month of June we will be in the books of Philippians, Colossians, and Philemon. 
 

Bonfire In The Grove – May 5 and June 9  
The Outreach Committee is preparing 2 bonfire fun events for the 
community here at the church Friday, May 5 and June 9.  Come join us for 
a campfire, singing, guitar music, s'mores, hotdogs, games, and fellowship.  
Chestnut Grove IS the light on the hill, sharing the love of Jesus Christ!  Let 
us join together to make this light burn brighter for all to see!  Invite your 
friends and neighbors to join us at these fun, Christian fellowship events!! 
 

Sermon Series 
 

I am excited to share with you a new sermon series that I’m 
planning to begin May 7 on the Minor Prophets. The Minor 
Prophets are the 12 smaller prophetic books found in the Old 
Testament. Although they are smaller in size, the messages that are 
conveyed are truly far from being of minor importance.  

There is so much value in studying the prophetic writings of Scripture. Jesus draws a parallel 
between his followers and the biblical prophets when he said during the Sermon on the Mount, 
“Blessed are you when people insult you, persecute you, and falsely say all kinds of evil against 
you because of me. Rejoice and be glad, because great is your reward in heaven, for in the same 
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way they persecuted the prophets who were before you.”  So studying the prophets should be 
right up our ally as Christians today.  
I invite your prayers for me as I seek to prayerfully lead this series. 
 

Book Study Group 
Our remaining schedule for 2023 will be meeting in May, Sept, and Nov (the 2nd Monday at 
6:30PM in the Fellowship Hall (unless otherwise noted). With less to read, we hope more people 
can participate.  And please know you can come to just sit in on the book discussion even if you 
haven’t read the book. 
 

Our book study for Monday, May 8, will be “D.L. Moody” (by Faith Coxe Bailey).  
D. L. Moody's reaction was quick and to the point. "No! A thousand times no! I 
have no intentions of standing off here in New York City and approving something 
I know so little about. But I'll think it over, Emeline. Then one of these days, I'll 
come out to Chicago and we can talk some more about it." 
 

Moody's initial reaction to that "something" was to change through God's 
leading. That "something" is now the world-renowned Moody Bible Institute, 
which trains hundreds of men and women each year to understand and use the Scriptures. 
 

D. L. Moody dared to take up a challenge and see what God could do with a life totally committed 
to Him. Here is the story of the greatest American evangelist of the 1800's and the founder of the 
Moody Bible Institute. 
 

Our book study for September 11 will be “A Woman of Words” (By Angela Hunt).  
Disciple Matthew, a former tax collector, is invited to work with Peter, James, and 
John in Jerusalem. He dreams of preaching and performing miracles like his fellow 
apostles, but he finds his dreams postponed because of a request from Yeshua's 
mother. Well aware of the passing years, Mary asks Matthew to help her record the 
stories of Yeshua while the eyewitnesses are still alive. Reluctantly, he agrees, 
though the longer he and Mary work together, the more difficult their task 

becomes. Not only are they pressured by opposition from friends and foes alike, but Gaius 
Caesar, better known as Caligula, is determined to raise a statue of himself in the Holy Temple, 
even if it means killing every man in Israel. As Matthew works to save his people, Mary 
encourages him to come to terms with issues from his past. When they finally near the 
completion of their project, Matthew realizes that the job he reluctantly accepted might be his 
God-given destiny. 
 

Mother’s Day – May 14 
We will honor and 
celebrate all the 
ladies of the church 
with carnations on 
this special day. 
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Women’s Group Starting 
We are going to start up our women’s group on Monday, May 15, at 6:30PM, meeting in the 
Fellowship Hall.  Please come and help to plan and organize our group.  Bring your ideas!   See 
Sue Mowery with questions! 
 

Bus Trip to Bible Museum 
TOUR THE BIBLE MUSEUM, WASHINGTON, DC  with Chestnut Grove Church Tuesday, August 8, 
2023 – leave church at 7:30AM and arrive back at church at 8:00PM.  Plan for a day of fun, and a 
day of learning A LOT about the bible and different artifacts.  Enjoy an hour with our private tour 
guide, Jay Smith.  Cost: $80.00 adults to 13 years old; ages 5-12 $72.00, which includes Wolfs bus 
line, museum fee and dinner at Mountain Gate.  Snacks, drinks and fun trivia with prizes will 
make our 2 hour trip go fast.  Please sign up ASAP.  We need to have a count of those interested 
by Monday, May 15.  There is a sign-up sheet in the lobby at Chestnut Grove or you can contact 
Tammy Strayer.  Money will not be due till July 1 and we will provide financial assistance where 
need.  COME AND ENJOY AND SEE ALL THE BIBLE HAS TO OFFER. 
 

Father’s Day – June 18 
We will honor and celebrate all the 
men of the church with donuts for 
dudes on this special day. 

 
 

Upcoming Guest Speaker – You’re in Good Hands 
 

June 25 – Pastor Tim will be away June 25, but we are thankful that Jonathan Angell will be 
leading the worship service that day.  We will also be moving communion to Sunday, June 18 
since Pastor Tim won’t be here June 25. 
 

Small Group at Chestnut Grove 
Our newly formed small group meets at the church the 1st Sunday of 
every month from 4:00-5:00PM.  We interact within our group by 
sharing our cares and joys with encouragement and prayers.   Jesus 
said, "A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another 
even as I have loved you”.  If you haven’t given our new small group a 
try yet, feel free to join us any time!! 
 

Confirmation Class 
I am happy to share that Chestnut Grove has an ongoing Confirmation class 
that has been meeting the past several months. The date for Confirmation 
Sunday is still to be determined, but I would appreciate your prayers for the 
four youth and their families that plan to be Confirmed in their Christian 
faith in the coming months. 
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Men’s Ministry Group at Ches
 

Our Men’s Group continues to go very well.  We meet the 2
9:45AM at the church.  Our mission 
our ministry to do the same, and put service to our Lord 
We invite you to pray on this, and if you feel moved to participate, we welcome any ideas, 
feedback, or input you have regarding this important ministry.
fellowship and support.  Our next meeting is Sunday, May 14.
 

Vacation Bible School 
It's that time of year to prepare for VBS
6:30PM - 8:30PM.  This year's theme is 
 

VBS is our largest opportunity to be a 
community.  There are many ways for the congregation to help in this ministry
bible lesson one of the nights, being a 
to name a few.  Please see Dee Gerber
   

Theme Overview:  Group's "R.E.A.L." approach is the foundation of every day at VBS. "R.E.A.L." 
learning is Relational, Experiential, Applicable, and Lifelong.

 

God sightings help kids learn to see the 

 
3D Bible Memory Buddies are a kid favorite and one of the best 
into the home.  
 

A Day at Stellar:  Each day at Stellar VBS, kids launch into field
relevant Bible Points and immerse kids in new adventures.
 

There will be an online registration for children 
found in the Narthex of the church. 
neighbors, and extended family.  VBS is open to children from age 4 through 5th grade
 

2023 Directory 
If you have not picked up your 2023
one up in the lobby.   If your contact information changes during the year, 
please email Deb at omcgumc@gmail.com
with your contact information.  Thanks in advance for your support and 
cooperation in helping with this valuable resource tool.

       

Men’s Ministry Group at Chestnut Grove 
Our Men’s Group continues to go very well.  We meet the 2nd Sunday each month from 8:45AM 

Our mission is to make disciples of the men we engage, equip the men in 
our ministry to do the same, and put service to our Lord at the forefront of everything we do.
We invite you to pray on this, and if you feel moved to participate, we welcome any ideas, 
feedback, or input you have regarding this important ministry.  All men are welcome 

ur next meeting is Sunday, May 14. 

It's that time of year to prepare for VBS!  It will be July 16-20 from 
This year's theme is Stellar…Shine Jesus' Light!   

VBS is our largest opportunity to be a light on the hill sharing the love of Jesus
There are many ways for the congregation to help in this ministry

being a crew leader guide, helping at the imagination station, 
Dee Gerber, if you would like to help!   

Group's "R.E.A.L." approach is the foundation of every day at VBS. "R.E.A.L." 
learning is Relational, Experiential, Applicable, and Lifelong.  

God sightings help kids learn to see the evidence of God with us.
 

Imagination Station will spark kids' 
imagination with Sciency-Fun 
Gizmos.  Imagination Station is 
Group's unique replacement to 
traditional craft stations at VBS. 

3D Bible Memory Buddies are a kid favorite and one of the best ways to get Scripture from VBS 

Each day at Stellar VBS, kids launch into field-tested rotations that reinforce 
relevant Bible Points and immerse kids in new adventures. 

There will be an online registration for children interested (link to come) or registrations can be 
found in the Narthex of the church.  Please share this information with your 

VBS is open to children from age 4 through 5th grade

3 copy of the Church Directory, please pick 
If your contact information changes during the year, 

omcgumc@gmail.com or call the office 717-432-8243 
h your contact information.  Thanks in advance for your support and 

cooperation in helping with this valuable resource tool.   

7

 

Sunday each month from 8:45AM – 
to make disciples of the men we engage, equip the men in 

at the forefront of everything we do.   

We invite you to pray on this, and if you feel moved to participate, we welcome any ideas, 
All men are welcome to join us for 

sharing the love of Jesus with our 
There are many ways for the congregation to help in this ministry, i.e. teaching a 

helping at the imagination station, just 

Group's "R.E.A.L." approach is the foundation of every day at VBS. "R.E.A.L." 

evidence of God with us. 

Imagination Station will spark kids' 

ways to get Scripture from VBS 

tested rotations that reinforce 

interested (link to come) or registrations can be 
this information with your friends, co-workers, 

VBS is open to children from age 4 through 5th grade. 

copy of the Church Directory, please pick 
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Word Search Fun (Answer key on page 9) 
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Upcoming Meetings/Events/Worship  
Sunday 4/30 9:30-10:00AM Confirmation Class 
Sunday 4/30 After worship Outreach Team Meeting 
Thursday 5/4 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Friday 5/5 7-9:00PM Bonfire In The Grove 
Sunday 5/7 4:00-5:00PM Small Group Meets 
Monday 5/8 10:00AM Book Study Group Meets 
Tuesday 5/9 6:15PM HH School Board Meeting 
Thursday 5/11 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Sunday 5/14  Mother’s Day – Carnations 
Sunday 5/14 8:45-9:45AM Men’s Group Meets 
Sunday 5/14 9:30-10:00AM Confirmation Class Meets 
Monday 5/15 6:30PM Women’s Group 
Tuesday 5/16 6:30PM Leadership Team Meeting 
Wed 5/17 5:30PM Annual Conference in Williamsport, PA 
Thursday 5/18 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Sunday 5/21 9:00AM Sunday School Meeting 
Tuesday 5/23 6:30PM HH Graduation in Sanctuary  
Thursday 5/25 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Sunday 5/28 10:10AM Communion – Pentecost Sunday 
Thursday 6/1 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Sunday 6/4 4:00-5:00PM Small Group Meets 
Thursday 6/8 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Friday 6/9 7-9:00PM Bonfire In The Grove 
Sunday 6/11 8:45-9:45AM Men’s Group Meets 
Thursday 6/15 10:00AM Bible Study – The Chosen (Season 3) 
Sunday 6/18  Donuts with Dudes – Father’s Day 
Sunday 6/18 10:10AM Communion 
Tuesday 6/20 6:30PM Leadership Team Meeting 
Thursday 6/22 10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 
Sunday 6/25 10:10AM Jonathan Angell Leads Worship 
Thursday 6/29 10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 
Sunday 7/2 4:00-5:00PM Small Group Meets 
Sunday 7/9 8:45-9:45AM Men’s Group Meets 
Sun-Th 7/16-20 6:30-8:30PM Vacation Bible School 
Friday 7/21 7-9:00PM Bonfire In The Grove 
Sunday 7/30 10:10AM Communion 
 

Word Search Fun (Answer Key) 

             

May 23 – Heavenly 
Hands Graduation 
in the Sanctuary - 
All are welcome and 
encouraged to 
come out to this 
milestone ceremony 
to support our 
Heavenly Hands 
Learning Center. 
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Prayer Chain - To share a prayer need with 
the email prayer chain, contact Pastor Tim at 
717-600-6139 or tkleinpastor@gmail.com 
 

Contact Information 
Church Office phone: 717-432-8243 
Pastor Tim’s email:  tkleinpastor@gmail.com 
Deb’s Racer’s email:  omcgumc@gmail.com 
Heavenly Hands Daycare phone:  717-432-2082 
Heavenly Hands Early Learning Center email:     
heavenlyhands5@verizon.net 

 

2023 2nd MILE MISSIONS  
 

Jan, Feb, March – New Life for Girls 
April, May – The Chosen 
June, July – A Compassion Child  
Aug, Sept – Operation Underground Railroad 
Oct, Nov, Dec – New Hope Ministries 
 

In addition to our monthly 2nd mile missions, it was 
decided to designate the 5th Sunday (of month’s 
that have 5 Sunday’s) to giving towards our 
debt to disaffiliate. 

Servant Spotlight – Chestnut Grove is so thankful to have so many people who 

volunteer their time in many areas of our Churches ministry.  We’d like to take the 
opportunity to recognize these people in our newsletters for the remainder of this 
year and show our appreciation for their service and commitment!  From the months 
of March and April we would like to recognize the following individuals: 

Dee Gerber for all her help organizing the Easter Egg Hunt and the many other things she does. 
Brian Gerber for his help stepping forward to mow the grass (we no longer pay a service for this task). 
Wendy Bargo and Carolyn Myers for their volunteer service as organist and pianist, especially during 
the busy Lent and Holy Week with all the additional services. 
Patsy Kellison and Blain Bargo (as well as the entire Leadership Team) for their hard work and 
efforts in getting the necessary paperwork to the Susquehanna Conference to meet the disaffiliation 
deadline in March and for also working with the attorney and the bank during this whole process. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

May 
12 – Audree Bush 

25 – Mya Klein 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 
2 – Sharron Lerew 

7 – Paula Pyper 
8 – Betty Jane Diven 

9 – Patsy Kellison 
9 – Lucy Leer 

15 – Dolores Kirkland 
17 – Emma Crone 
19 – Karen Angell 
28 – Betty Wolf 

30 – Ashlee Bargo-Davis 
 
 

July 
9 – Damien Wardlow 

28 – Bill Minnich 
29 – Kayla Klein 
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2023 Teller Schedule  2023 Liturgist Schedule 

Date Head Teller Assistant Teller  Date Liturgist 
5/7/2023 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  5/7/2023 Keith Albert 

5/14/2023 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  5/14/2023 Blain Bargo 

5/21/2023 Wendy Bargo Angie Thompson  5/21/2023 Candace Gerber 

5/28/2023 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  5/28/2023 Kyra Gerber 

6/4/2023 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  6/4/2023 Steph Reynolds 

6/11/2023 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  6/11/2023 Keith Albert 

6/18/2023 Wendy Bargo Angie Thompson  6/18/2023 Blain Bargo 

6/25/2023 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  6/25/2023 Candace Gerber 

7/2/2023 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  7/2/2023 Kyra Gerber 

7/9/2023 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  7/9/2023 Steph Reynolds 
 

2023 Soundboard/PowerPoint  2023 Cleaning Schedule 

Date Soundboard PowerPoint  Date (Sat.) Volunteers 
5/7/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  5/6/2023 Tammy Strayer 

5/14/2023 Bryan Crone Sue Mowery  5/20/2023 B. Minnich & P. Kellison 

5/21/2023 Blain Bargo Bryan Crone  6/3/2023 Carol Clayton 

5/28/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  6/17/2023 Steph Reynolds 

6/4/2023 Bryan Crone Sue Mowery  7/1/2023 Brian/Dee Gerber 

6/11/2023 Blain Bargo Candace Gerber  7/15/2023 Tammy Strayer 

6/18/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  7/29/2023 B. Minnich & P. Kellison 

6/25/2023 Bryan Crone Sue Mowery  8/12/2023 Carol Clayton 

7/2/2023 Blain Bargo Candace Gerber  8/26/2023 Steph Reynolds 

7/9/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  9/9/2023 Brian/Dee Gerber 

 

Vision Statement:  
Our Vision as 

Chestnut Grove 
Church is to be a 

light on a hill 
sharing the love of 

Jesus Christ! 

 
Communion List - 2023 

Date Name 

May 
Jean Zeigler 
Shirley Fetterolf 

June 
Patsy Kellison 
Shawna Crone 

July 
Betty Jane Diven 
Dee Gerber 

August Angie & Tom Chiricos 
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